MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, September 1, 2016
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Francis Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Danielle Forko (by written proxy), Ebony Gladding (by written proxy), Amy Giovannucci (by written proxy), Tasha Hunt (for Peter Brown), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Polly Marston (for Joette Katz), Patrick O’Hara, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Tiffany Wynn (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Gregg Cogswell, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Patrick Mickens, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Manuel Maldonado

FAVOR


Keith Martin

Manchester Public Schools (Retired)

Minutes of the June 9, 2016 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:40 p.m.  The minutes of the June 9, 2016 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on the FY 2016 Title II Formula Grants Application (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte informed the members that she has received no information about the pending grant from the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP).  She expects it to be awarded by the end of the federal fiscal year on September 30, 2016.
Review of Funds Allocation Sheets (III)

Ms. LaMotte distributed updated sheets that included returned funds from 2015/2016 projects and monies awarded in May.
Update on the ESSI Training/Research Project (IV)
Ms. LaMotte reported that the training component is almost completed with all staff (1,349) in 13 schools trained in the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police curriculum in 64 sessions held during the past 12 months.  There will still be 6 dates this fall for new staff and the distribution of $5,000 per school will happen in the 2016/2017 school year.  After that, the University of Connecticut will complete the evaluation component of the project.
Discussion of Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Grants and Retreat (V)
Ms. LaMotte gathered feedback from members on the speakers and agenda for the next Consortium Retreat to be held November 17 and 18 at Water’s Edge in Westbrook.  The focus will be on effective truancy projects in light of new legislation effective August 15, 2017 removing truancy and defiance of school rules from the jurisdiction of the court.
Connecticut’s Compliance Monitoring Report for 1/1/2015 through 9/30/2015 (VI)
Ms. LaMotte shared copies of Connecticut’s 2015 monitoring report and discussed the numbers of facilities monitored and the rates of non-compliance.  These are deinstitutionalization of status offenders—0, separation of adult and juvenile offenders—0, and jail removal—3.1.
New Proposed Regulations from OJJDP on Compliance Monitoring (VII)
Ms. LaMotte presented six issues on compliance monitoring found in new proposed regulations from OJJDP under the federal Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention Act, last amended in 2002.  Comments on the proposal are requested by October 7, 2016.  
1)
Establishing new compliance standards—New and very high standards are being proposed by OJJDP that would have put 48 of 55 states and territories out of compliance with their 2013 data.  Connecticut would be out of compliance under these new standards because they provide no allowance for a statistically inconsequential number of violations without loss of funding.  With little financial incentive to work toward compliance, many states might lose funding or withdraw from participation in the Act.  Putting the majority of states out of compliance and out of the Act ignores the spirit of the law and will likely result in less protection for juveniles across the nation. 

2)
Codifying the requirement to annually submit data from 100% of facilities—Again there is a zero tolerance policy in the proposed regulations for any non-reporting facilities.  It is not clear what happens if states cannot collect data from all facilities.  In Connecticut collecting from 100% of facilities has not been a problem, however with increased reporting requirements, 100% of data may become a problem here too.

3)
Changing the data reporting period to federal fiscal year (and reducing time to verify data)—Changing the reporting period disrupts current monitoring and provides for two months less time to verify data.  It leaves site visits to be conducted during the winter holiday and bad weather months.  This is very little time to visit facilities, verify the data, and prepare a report to OJJDP.  The result will be less accurate reporting by states.

4)
Defining “detain and confine” as used in the jail removal and separation mandates—This new definition provides policy concerns for Connecticut and other states, the greatest of which is that the definition is unclear and not measureable.  “Detained and confined” basically means a reasonable person thought they were not free to leave.  Although not specifically so stated, if the new definition means the entire police station is identified as secure rather than just cells and lockable rooms, then a policy issue arises of whether police should be taking any juveniles to the station for processing and what are appropriate alternatives to that.  If juveniles are still brought to a police station, does it now become more likely that the police will place juveniles in cells and locked rooms?  Is this a policy that Connecticut can support?  Also, it is not known how this definition change will effect compliance rates, especially with new proposed high standards that the state cannot meet under current definitions.
5)
Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) requires more frequent assessment studies—Although Connecticut has done the most DMC assessment studies nationwide (we are working on our fourth study), we have always had seven or more years between studies because of cost considerations.  Doing studies every five years, or each time the annual DMC data changes, would be cost prohibitive.  If states choose not to participate in the Act, there will be less activity to reduce DMC across the nation.

6)
Timeframes—A final concern is the lack of any timeframes in the proposed regulations to implement these changes.  It takes at least three years to:

· Understand new compliance monitoring requirements and decide how they impact our state,

· Notify police and other facility staff of what to collect and how to collect it,

· Provide training and information to those collecting data, and, most importantly

· Revise policies and practices as necessary to remain in compliance.

Members of the JJAC voted to submit these concerns on their behalf to OJJDP as provided in the proposed regulations.

Action on the JJAC Annual Report for 2015/2016 (VIII)
The JJAC approved the draft annual report prepared by Ms. LaMotte.

Other Business (IX)
The meeting was adjourned at 4:29 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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